
Hi everyone, 

Hope you’re well. Getting back in touch to share some details about the charity event held in our 

dad's memory and to thank you all for your kind support. 

As many of you will know, Glyn was an excellent bridge player. He proudly served as chairman of 

Cardiff Bridge Club and established the annual chairman’s charity event to promote the game and 

raise money for good causes. This year’s edition, which was movingly renamed the Glyn Meredith 

charity event, took place on September 15th. 

Martin Joseph, secretary of Cardiff Bridge Club, kindly welcomed us on the day and gave a short 

speech to thank everyone in attendance. One personal highlight stemmed from Martin's comment 

about how the club had come to know Glyn’s sarcasm well in recent years — a point that prompted 

laughter as it seemed to resonate with many in the room.  

Overall, a total of £2002.79 was raised by the many generous donations that came through via the 

Just Giving page, at Glyn’s celebration of life in early August and at the Glyn Meredith charity event 

last month. All of the money raised will go to support Velindre Cancer Centre in Cardiff. 

We really appreciate everyone’s support in recent weeks, both in terms of the donations in Glyn's 

memory and for the many messages of condolences. It has meant a great deal to all of us — as I’m 

sure it would have done to our dad. 

Thank you again from Glyn’s children, 

Lisa, Sam & Zoe 

P.S. Please do share this message with anyone who may wish to receive it. 


